


 

 

 

 

 

Protecting wildlife where you live 

Section 6.4 asserts that ‘whilst all habitats are included within the designation, the grassland and the hedgerow 
network are considered to be those forming the designation of the site’ These habitats could be argued to be the 
most valuable within the SINC, but it is reductive to consider these to be integral to the site’s designation. The 
site also scored highly in Naturalness, Position & Connectivity, Historical & Cultural and Aesthetic during the 2018 
Local Wildlife Site Assessment.  
 
Table 13 assesses the predicted and residual impacts of the development upon identified ecological receptors, 
both before and after mitigation. When assessing the Predicted Effect of the development on Peakhouse Farm 
SINC before mitigation, the report assesses that there will be a Minor, Adverse, Short-Term impact at a Regional 
level. As the development proposes to permanently destroy part of the site, this should be amended to a 
Permanent impact, rather than Short-Term. 
 
The table goes on to assess the impact on Mature Trees. The Predicted Effect is assessed as Minor Adverse at a 
Local Scale, but this appears to take mitigation (Root Protection Areas and protective fencing) into account 
prematurely. Predicted Effect should be assessed without mitigation and Residual Effect with it. This is the same 
for Hedgerows later in the table.  
 
Grassland is assigned Regional importance in Table 12, but Table 13 states that the Predicted Effect on grassland 
will be Minor Adverse, Local. This is incorrect in two ways; in that grassland is being Permanently destroyed, and 
that the effect will be Regional.  
 
Finally, this table states that even after providing enhancement for bird species, there will be a Negligible effect 
at the Site scale. We would hope that enhancements aimed to improve the site for a species or group would 
result in at least a Minor, Positive effect.  
 
In Section 7.7, the report states that ‘Policy ENV1 of the Adopted Core Strategy provide a degree of policy 
protection for locally designated site both SINC and SLINC’. Whilst this is technically correct, there is more 
nuance to the matter and this should be noted in the report; 
 ENV1 of the Black Country Core Strategy states that: 

“...Development is not permitted where it would harm... Sites of Importance for Nature 
Conservation” 

  and; 
“Locally designated nature conservation sites (Sites of Local Importance for Nature 
Conservation)... are protected from development proposals which could negatively impact 
upon them” 

  
 
FPCR, 2023. Land North of Wilderness Lane, Great Barr. Habitat Management and Monitoring Plan. November 
2023 
 
No comments on this document.  
 
FPCR, 2023. Land North of Wilderness Lane, Great Barr. Technical Note – Biodiversity Net Gain Metric 4.0 
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No comments on this document.  
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No comments on this document.  
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Protecting wildlife where you live 

 
We would like to state that, based on the impact the development will have on a Site of Importance to Nature 
Conservation, that the Birmingham and Black Country Wildlife Trust formally Object to the application.  

 
 

I hope this document has been useful. Should clarification or further detail be needed regarding any of the issues 
raised please contact me. 
 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Senior Biodiversity and Planning Officer 




